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   www.bobskidoo.com 
(508) 238-3200  

198 Washington St. , (Route 138) 

North Easton, MA 02356  

A full line BRP dealer 

 SKI– DOO     SEA– DOO 

CAN-AM TRITON 

http://www.bobskidoo.com/
tel:(508)%20238-3200
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Visit us online   www.ersc.net   

Like us on Facebook                                                               

The Easy Riders newsletter is published bimonthly, Sept to March, by the Easy Riders Snowmobile Club Inc.,    

Marlborough, Massachusetts. It is published in the interest of all its members and the promotion and safety of the 

sport of snowmobiling.  We are a nonprofit organization dedicated to the preservation and awareness of            

snowmobiling. 

 Editor: Lawrence C McCullough   E-mail: easyriderssc@charter.net 

       

President  Mike Nicoli 

Vice President Greg Conlan 

Secretary   Chris Arena 

Treasurer  Larry McCullough 

Directors:                      Keith Gattozzi 

John Shea   Gary Lapiere 

John Bryant III Paul Theroux 

Donna Fregoe  Bob  Baker 

Established  January 1971 Incorporated  — October  1992 
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Northern Door Inn 

356 West Main Street., Fort Kent, Maine 04743 

Phone: 207-834-3133, Toll-Free: 1-866-834-3133 

* Free WIFI 

* Cable TV 

* Free continental break-

fast 

* Fridge and microwave in 

every room 

* Pet friendly rooms 

* Direct access to trails 

* Free local calls 

* Hair dryers every room 

* Diesel plug-ins 

* On site guest laundry 
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A Letter from the President 

Greetings Easy Riders!   Winter is finally here and we are through the holidays, 

though it appears winter is off to a slow start.  Hopefully that will change soon, 

considering our first trip of the new season is only days away. The Fort Kent Trip, 

coordinated by Bob Cavicchio, has been a club first trip tradition for many years 

and is always well attended.  Another trip planned is to Millinocket on Presidents 

Day weekend where some of our members are staying at NEOC and others at 

the Baxter Inn. I’m sure there will be other trips planned once we get snow. 

Check the Club News page on our website for information on all our trips. 

At our January meeting on 01/09/2024, we will be drawing the winning tickets for 

the two raffles we are holding.  Please bring any sold tickets to the meeting.   

Remember this is our main fundraiser, so buy, sell, do what you can. I would  

also like to thank everyone that helped out at the Sled Expo manning the booth, 

selling raffle tickets and other club items. We couldn’t do it without the             

volunteers. Thanks again!  

While I’m thanking people, I can’t forget to thank Gary and Kellie Lapierre for 

hosting the Christmas party again this year. Thank You! 

I took the opportunity to attend the December SAM meeting with Larry and Greg 

to see how things are done on the state level. The meeting was well attended 

and very informative. It was also nice to meet some new people and see some 

old faces from the past. 

Well, it won’t be long now before we hit the trails. Please make sure your    

snowmobile and trailer are maintained and safe. Be sure to ride to the right and 

don’t ride above your ability.   Check your gear before you go on a trip to make 

sure everything you need is there and in good working condition. Remember to 

check your carbide runners for wear and make sure you have a spare belt that is 

in good condition. 

  

I’ll see you at a meeting or on the trail. 

Keep Right, Keep Safe! 

Mike Nicoli 

President 
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TRIPS PLANNED FOR THIS SEASON 

 

 MLK weekend trip -- Fort Kent  --         

January 11th to the 14th.  Bob C. has 20 rooms 

on hold for us at the Northern Door.  Some are 

going up earlier and others, adding a day.   

When you reserve your room, let them know 

you are taking one of the rooms reserved for 

the Easy Riders.   

    

 Presidents weekend trip -- Millinocket --

February 15th to the 19th.  Chris A. has          

reserved a cabin at NEOC up in Millinocket 

that may be full.  Check with Chris.  We      

suggest Baxter Park Inn for any overflow.   

 

 Quebec north shore trip.  February 5th 

to the 13th.  Due to the length of this trip, I 

have limited the trip to 7 sleds.  Currently all 7     

positions are full.  We will start and end in Ft. 

Kent traveling up to Matane Quebec where we 

will take the ferry across the St. Lawrence   

River, do a loop up thru the Mt. Valin area and 

Continued on page 8 
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Monteiro Machine 
 

We service and repair 

Snowmobile, ATV, 

lawnmower, snow blower 

& other small engines.  

25 + Yrs. of experience and an avid         

snowmobiler 

Specializing in Yamaha snowmobiles!! 

We work on all machine types 

Preseason Service / Tune ups / Tracks / 

Studs /  Engine Rebuilds / Clutch Repair 

Give us a call, we do it all!!!  

Call now to get your sled ready for the Trails!! 

Call Mike Monteiro @ 508-981-8800 

Located out by the Airport in Marlborough MA 
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Continued from page 6 

loop back to Baie Comeau to catch the ferry 

back.  This trip is 7 days of riding plus the two 

travel days to and from Ft. Kent.    This trip was 

almost a no go… The trail thru a Reservation had 

been closed and the new relocated trail will not 

be ready in time for this season.  Thankfully, an 

agreement has been made that will allow the trail 

to go thru the reservation this season at a         

reduced speed.   

 

Saint Donat Quebec - March 5th to the 11th.   

This trip is 5 days of riding plus 2 travel days to 

and from St. Donat.   St. Donat is appx one and a 

half hours north of Montreal.   Several club    

members have ridden in the area before, but it 

has been a while.   We will be staying the entire 

time in a small quaint boutique style hotel on a 

side street in the center of town.  Last we knew 

there was one apartment type room still available.  

This apartment has 2 bedrooms plus a fold out 

bed in the living room and would be perfect for 3 

people.  Our plan is to do day loops in different  

directions coming back to town each night an 

hopefully trying out several different restaurants.  
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Carrier Nationwide 

Transportation Systems, Inc.  

25 Prospect St. 

Leominister, MA 01453 

978-537-0549 

800-338-8413 

Fax # 978-534-5712 

Email: Trucks@carriernationwide.com 

www.carriernationwide.com 
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Your SledExpo crews 
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Photos from the SledExpo 

Just had to post this one, with the Arctic Cat  sign.   Lol.   Larry…. 

Antique sled display 

down the center of the  

hall. 
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FREE AND/OR REDUCED COST 

WEEKENDS UP NORTH FOR THE 

UPCOMING SEASON 

 

Vermont   January 26-28 2024 

 You must have a valid registration from      some-

where, must carry liability insurance and        purchase 

a reduced charge weekend trail pass for $25.00.  The 

entire $25.00 goes to the clubs. 

Quebec   February 3 & 4 2024 

 You must have a valid registration from some 

where and must register to get a free trail pass, plus 

you need to have evidence of 1 million in Liability Ins. 

New Brunswick February 16-19, 2024 

 Must have a valid registration from somewhere. 

This is a 4 day weekend with a reduced cost of $50.00.   

You need to show evidence of $200,000 in Liability Ins. 

New Hampshire March 1 - 3, 2024 

Maine   March 8-10, 2024 

Massachusetts None at this time. 

 There is a bill pending in the MA legislature that 

would allow MA to offer a similar free weekend.  
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UPCOMING MEETINGS, TRIPS & 

EVENTS* 

 
 

January 9th, 2024           Club meeting & Raffle drawings 

January 11th-15th 2024      Fort Kent MLK weekend trip  

January 26th-28th 2024      Vermont $25.00 wknd. (see pg 

12 for more information)   

February 3rd-4th, 2024      Quebec Free Weekend (see 

page 12 for more information)  

February 5th-13th 2024      Quebec saddlebag trip                                

February 13, 2024       Club Meeting 

February 15th-19th 2024      Millinocket trip  

February 16th-19th 2024      New Brunswick (low cost week-

end, (See page 12  for more information)  

March 1st-3rd, 2024                 New Hampshire Free weekend 

March 5th-11th 2024                St. Donat Quebec Trip 

March 8th-10th, 2024       Maine free weekend 

March 12th, 2024                     Club meeting 

April 27th, 2024        End of the season Banquet  

         (Tentative date) 

* all dates subject to change 
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ARENA CONTRACTING LLC 
 

Christopher Arena 
Phone 508-528-3675 

www.arenabuilding.com 
Email: carena139@verizon.net 

 

We Serve Eastern Massachusetts and the Boston area, including the towns of;       

Franklin, Foxboro, Millis, Medway, Southboro, Westboro, Sharon, Norfork, Needham, 

Westwood, Norwood, Hopkinton, Holliston, Sudbury, Ashland, Wayland, Wellesley, 

Dover, Sherborn, Newton, Natick and Beyond... 

A Licensed & Insured                                  
Massachusetts Contractor 

Call us for an estimate on your next home renovation project. We would be happy to 

meet with you, discuss your needs, review your architects plans and provide a quote on 

all your home improvements. 

 CONTRACTING LLC 

ARENA 
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IT’S ALWAYS OPEN HOUSE at the  

EASY RIDERS SNOWMOBILE CLUB of    

MARLBOROUGH 

67 Fitchburg Street. Marlborough 

If you think you might like to join, or if you are curious, you are welcome 

to attend any of our monthly meetings as our guest.  We hold our  

meetings on the second Tuesday of every month October through 

March, at 7:00 PM. at the Marlborough Moose Family Center  - Post 

1129.  

—     DIRECTIONS — 

FROM ROUTE 20 East of Marlborough. Proceed West on Route 20 

through Marlborough center and onto Interstate 495 north. Then follow 

the Interstate 495 directions below. 

FROM ROUTE 9 East or West. Best route is to take Interstate 495 

North then follow Interstate 495 directions below. 

FROM INTERSTATE 495 North or South, Take Exit 65A toward 

Route 85 Hudson. At the first set of traffic lights take a right on to   

Fitchburg St. The Marlborough Moose is about 1/2 mile on left. 

                   Please enter through the upper level front door. 
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Christmas party photos 
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A BLAST FROM THE PAST 

QUEBEC NORTH SHORE 2014 

Waiting  for the   

ferry to cross the 

St. Lawrence   

River. 

Ice Fishing huts on 

the Saguenay River 

Bridge crossing on 

the north shore of 

the St. Lawrence.   

Heading back to 

catch the return   

ferry. 
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